

## STATE OF CONNECTICUT DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION



April 3, 1996

William Gagliardi Deputy Chief New Britain Police Department 125 Columbus Boulevard New Britain, CT 06051

Dear Mr. Gagliardi:

**Subject: Local Noise Control Ordinance** 

New Britain, Ct

Thank you for your Facsimile of March 22, 1996 requesting approval of New Britain's Noise Control Ordinance.

Based on our review of the ordinance (copy attached) it is my determination that it is in conformity with state noise control standards. Therefore, pursuant to Connecticut General Statutes Section 22a-73(c), I approve New Britain's Noise Control Ordinance as adopted by the Common Council of the City of New Britain on January 17, 1996 and approved by Mayor Lucian J. Pawlak on January 23, 1996.

Sincerely yours,

Sidney J. Holbrook

Commissioner

cc: Lucian J. Pawlak

Mayor of New Britain

Attachment